DAC Council Report

Fall, Washington, D.C.

Committee on Divisional Activities

Council Report
254th ACS National Meeting, Washington, D.C. 
August 2017
Madam President and Fellow Councilors:
In 2016, the Committee on Divisional Activities received a request to establish a probationary Division of Space Chemistry. Since that time, DAC has met with the organizers of the would-be division, and has received input from leadership of our established divisions. 

 

In a very close vote of DAC members, the committee decided not to endorse a Space Chemistry division. 

 

[Display Slide 1] However, as this slide indicates, among divisions that expressed an opinion on the matter, there was clear support for establishing the Space Chemistry Division. 

Despite our vote opposing creation of this division, DAC is bringing this decision to Council, consistent with the ACS Bylaws. 
 

[Display Slide 2 – Motion Slide] With this as background, shall the Council establish a probationary Division of Space Chemistry, effective January 1, 2018?

DAC formed a working group to update the formula for allocating dues funds to the divisions. The objective is to create financial incentives for divisions to engage more fully with ACS Regional Meetings, as well as internationally. Our intention is to ask Council to act on a new allocation formula at the 2018 spring meeting in New Orleans. 

The committee voted to fund 11 Innovative Project Grants (IPG) totaling nearly $72,000.  DAC will consider another set of IPG proposals next spring. The deadline for that round of submissions is February 1, 2018. 
[Display Slide 3] On a related matter, DAC clarified an IPG rule related to division requests for strategic planning support. DAC will fund requests up to $7500 once every five years for this purpose. The committee strongly recommends that divisions conduct strategic planning on a regular basis. Such planning is essential if divisions wish to succeed in a highly competitive, complex, and dynamic environment.     
From analyzing IPG requests over the last four years, DAC has observed the vast majority of proposals have been received from about 16 divisions. The committee urges all 32 divisions to take advantage of this funding opportunity.
DAC continues to work with staff to enhance the visibility of ACS divisions on acs.org. The committee believes divisions are critical to the success of the Society. It thinks a stronger presence on the ACS website will translate into more ACS members, and more division members.   

The committee thanks the divisions and the Multidisciplinary Program Planning Group for organizing and delivering a wide range of excellent programming in support of the Washington, D.C. theme: “Chemistry’s Impact on the Global Economy.”
Finally, DAC congratulates the following divisions for winning ChemLuminary Awards last night: The Divisions of Small Chemical Businesses, Professional Relations, and Cellulose and Renewable Materials. 
Madam President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.       
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